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Newsletter Editor: Melanie Ladd, (615) 513-5913, email: melanierladd@gmail.com                                                                                                      Treasurer: Mike Childers, (615) 646-1333, email: michaelc1333@gmail.com
Outreach: David Gibson, (615) 356-1351, email: davidg14@bellsouth.net

Regional Coordinator: Polly Moore, (931) 962-0458, email: lolly39@aol.com
___________________________________________________________________________
The mission of The Compassionate Friends is to assist families toward the positive resolution of grief

following the death of a child of any age and to provide information to help others be supportive.

​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​ 

Welcome: The Nashville chapter meets at 3:00 p.m. on the second Sunday of each month in the activities room of Blakemore United Methodist Church, 3601 West End Avenue, Nashville, TN  37205. Enter on the Bowling Avenue side. We truly regret that we have no accommodations for young children, but teenagers and older siblings are welcome to attend. 
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June 14 Meeting:  
                 Balloon Release and Picnic
 Note New Location: TWO RIVERS PARK
O

ur June gathering is a very special time—our 

Annual Balloon Release and Picnic.  At 3:00 p.m. we 

will meet at a new location this year: Two Rivers Park, Pavilion Number 2. This is a very popular event each year 
and we invite you to bring your family members. All ages 
are invited to come to remember and celebrate the life of 
your child. 
             Please see details and map on page 4.
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A

ttending your first TCF meeting can be difficult.  Feelings can be overwhelming.  We have all experienced them and know how important it is to take that first step.  Please attend two or three meetings before deciding if TCF is right for you.  There are no dues or fees.  If you choose, you need not speak a word at a meeting.  We are an international, non-denominational group, offering support and information to bereaved parents, siblings, and grandparents.  We need not walk alone.
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All-Outdoor Balloon Release and Picnic: June  14 – Two Rivers Park!

T

he afternoon of June 14, 2015 marks the date of our regular annual balloon release and picnic in memory of our children. Family members and their friends are invited to participate. Each person will be given a bio-degradable helium-filled balloon to which you may attach a handwritten message (paper will be provided.) Following a few moments of remembrance, the balloons will be released. It is really quite beautiful as they drift away together. The group will then gather for barbecue and covered dish picnic under the pavilion. This is a beautiful and moving ceremony as well as a time to get to know one another better.
Each family should bring a dish large enough to serve eight, according to the starting letter of your last name, as follows:

A-G: Cole slaw, baked beans, salad or other side dish 
H-M: Dessert or chips 
N-Z: A main dish, other than barbeque  (Chapter members will be providing barbecue.) 
Soft drinks and paper goods will be provided by the chapter. Picnic tables are under a large shelter in case of a shower. Plan to bring lawn chairs or a blanket if you wish, and outdoor games. Restroom facilities are nearby. Please dress for the weather and plan to stay as long as you like. We hope to see you there!
Farewell, small balloon…

Sail on…

Farewell, small balloon,

Sail on…

Colorful and carefree.

God speed you on your journey

As you float high into the heavens.

If only we could take flight…

And like you, slip the bond that holds us here.

And one day we shall.

Farewell, small balloon.

Sail on…

You are our appointed messenger.

Carry our love with you

To those that await your arrival.

Our own dear children who have gone

before

Watch eagerly as we gaze upward

Ever with us, yet so far away.

Farewell, small balloon.

Sail on…

You contain everything necessary

To carry you far away.

But you can only carry the smallest

portion of our love

For our precious children.

An unseen hand will part the veil

Between our world and theirs

Allowing the travelers to pass.

Farewell, small balloon.

Sail on…

Growing ever smaller as we watch.

Further away from us

And ever closer to those we love.

Tiny colored specks, our balloons first

appear.

With their outstretched arms

They await our gifts of love.

Guided from our hearts to their hands.

Farewell, small balloon.

Sail on…

Lamar Bradley

TCF, Nashville, TN
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Last Act

He kneels and brings out brush and cloth,

A weekly ritual from the start.

The tears well up now, sorrow shows

A father’s suffering, broken heart.

Carefully and tenderly,

Brushing off the grains of sand,

He cleans the marker at the grave

With a gentle, loving hand.

Brushing, brushing, brush her name,

Clean the dates of birth and death,

Clean away the stains of rain

With trembling hand and ragged breath.

Does he feel a closeness there,

Memory seeing form and face,

Hoping she can feel his love

Here at her last resting place.

Now he rises, lingering still,

Though the job is done for today,

Hunches shoulders, breathes a sigh,

Turns and sadly walks away.
Ginger Elwood

TCF, Knoxville, TN

Father’s Day

Warm and sunny day in June,

Father’s day.

Children, small and grown

Give gifts to father

Say thanks to father

Say I love you.

But there are fathers

Whose children are not here

To give gifts and say thanks

And say I love you.

Remember the fathers

Whose children are gone,

Because all too often

They grieve in heartbreak silence

Sascha


A Dad Shares

I

t was one of those gray October days when my wife and I climbed into the car. There was an air of nervous, excited anticipation as we drove off to the hospital to give birth and welcome our third child home. We were blissfully unaware of the tragedy that would unfold before us.

     Moments later in a cold, sterile delivery room, our beautiful son was born. He did not move. He did not cry. His tiny heart was still. “STILLBORN.” Very few words registered after that. “Prolapsed cord; unfortunate accident; did all we could.” I barely heard any of this, the shock was just too great. I couldn’t cry, I just stood there, holding my wife while she sobbed. All I could feel was a kind of numb feeling.

     My instinct and conditioning was to protect my wife. I was brought up to believe that big boys DON’T cry, and they are supposed to protect their families. I felt so helpless. I couldn’t protect my wife from this pain, and I couldn’t protect my son from death. I had failed.

     When the shock finally gave way I was angry at the whole world. I found that somehow people around me could readily accept my anger, but not my grief. I needed to cry, but simply refused to give myself permission.

     The grief I needed to express for my son began to eat away at my insides. I held the lid down tighter and tighter which 

took a tremendous amount of energy. My health began to deteriorate. From month to month I was always coming down with colds, backaches and bouts of influenza. My personality took a downward plunge as well. I would lash out at people for the silliest reasons, sometimes for no reason at all. My work habits began to suffer and I couldn’t do my job properly. This past year was so bad that I felt like the thin thread I was hanging onto was going to snap, and that really frightened me.

     The turning point came when my wife and friends encouraged me to attend an Elisabeth Kubler-Ross “Life, Death and Transition” workshop. Elisabeth provided us with a safe place to get in touch with our emotions and enabled us to “let it out.” When I started to cry, it was like someone opened up a tap. I cried out four and a half years of unshed tears. After this pool was emptied I felt very different. Somehow I felt lighter. I am no longer carrying around all of this grief. My life is very different now. My relationships with those I love are much more meaningful. I have learned the hard way that it’s okay to cry and be emotional. We are given emotions to make our lives richer and fuller, but we can turn them into monsters if we don’t provide for their healthy release. This is our free choice.

     My message to other dads is this: if you can’t cry and you find yourself saying over and over again that you’ve dealt with it, maybe you really haven’t! Find a safe place to face your tears and let them come. Each tear shed is one less to carry around inside.

Len Fraser

TCF, Winnipeg, Canada
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Grief is …

      Grief is not rational. All the logic in the world will not allow you to escape the ache inside. It is an emotional jumble. The feelings are real: the mental and physical pain; the sense that it’s all a dream and you’ll wake soon; the denial; the caldron of boiling anger; the confusion; embarrassment of one’s emotions; disappointment, and frustration. All these feelings (and others you’ve had) are normal during the grieving process. The fact that you feel and think these things says that you are healthy! You’re experiencing what others have tasted in their walk through the valley of sorrow. You are not alone.

     In some ways those in sorrow are the healthiest people in town. They know they hurt. They express their feelings. They cry. They ask the tough questions they know no one can fully answer. They get mad and say angry words. For those in grief, this is normal. It shows their minds and feelings and bodies are functioning in healthy ways ….

     Think of your life as a huge ball of yarn with many strands of many different colors. Each colored strand represents one of the people you know and love. When one of them dies, the entire ball of yarn has to be unwound to remove the single strand. That’s how it feels when a family member dies. Your life is “unwound” ….

From Gone But Not Lost 
By David W. Wiersbe


Grief is Lonely

     Grief is lonely. When my sister died two years ago, everyone knew about it and talked about it. Everyone was in shock. But now, two years later, the anniversary of her death came and went without even a card in the mail. No one at work remembered the day. No one called to say, “I am thinking of you.” No one asked, “How are you feeling?” My family has stayed in close contact and we talk about Susan all the time. 
     But when it comes to grieving over Susan, everyone grieves alone. No one knows how I feel about my little sister and how it hurts me so deeply to know she’s not here. Everything else in life can be shared with someone else, but not grieving. No one can fully understand the pain because everyone’s pain is different. When the pain is the greatest, the loneliness is the greatest, too. I never thought I could feel this much pain and still survive. I am alone in my grief. There is no one else here with me.

     Susan was born when I was almost 11. She died by suicide when she was 16. the baby of the family, the youngest of four kids; our hearts are broken forever.

Cherie Bagadiong, sibling

TCF, St. Mary’s County, MD



A Father’s Grief

I never believed I would see another season change with gladness.

I never believed I would see the world again without the haze of tears.

I never expected to actually laugh again. I never felt my smile would return and feel natural on my face.

I never hoped for another day when I would not want to die.

I never envisioned a world that could again be bright and full of promise.

I believed that all that had passed from me the day he died and went away, never to return.

But I was wrong, and I know that in the fullness of your grieving, you, too, will come to understand

that life goes on—that it can still have meaning—that even joy can touch your life once more.












Don Hackett










   
    TCF, Hingham, MA


Funding for National Conference July 10-13 in Dallas:
O

ne of the best experiences a bereaved parent can have is to attend a TCF national conference. This year the 38th TCF National Conference will be held July 11-13 in Dallas, Texas.  Anyone associated with the Nashville Chapter, either bereaved parent, grandparent, or sibling, is eligible to receive a predetermined refund following the conference to help with part of their conference expenses. Please contact Chapter Leaders: Roy and Barbara Davies, (615) 863-2052, email: tcfroyandbarbara@yahoo.com for further information.
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CHAPTER INFORMATION

The “Children Remembered” Listings

If you are unable to attend TCF meetings and would like for your child to be listed on pages 2 and 3 in The Children Remembered 

list, please let us know, printing the exact way you’d like the child’s name to appear, the child’s birth and death dates, and the 
parents’ names as they should be listed. You may call the database manager at 615 356-1351, drop us a note at TCF, P.O. Box 50833, Nashville, TN 37205, or email us at davidg14@bellsouth.net. We’ll be glad to include them.  You need to contact us only once, 
unless any of your information changes.

Picture Name Tags

If you will bring a clear picture of your child, wallet size or larger, to a TCF meeting, Lamar Bradley will make a beautiful permanent name tag with your child’s picture on it for you to use each month. You will also have an opportunity to select your own butterfly to accompany the photograph. The original photo will be completely safe with Lamar and will be returned to you at the following meeting. The best part of this is that there is no charge. A big thank you goes to Lamar for unselfishly giving his time and talent.

We Need Your Help

If you know a family outside the immediate Nashville area who has experienced the death of a child, regardless of age or cause of death, and you have access to the address (and phone number) of the parents, it would be most helpful if you would call us with that information. Our mission is to reach every bereaved family in Middle Tennessee, but we have to know about them in order to give them the support we ourselves have received. If you know the child’s name, birth date, date of death and cause of death, so much the better. Our outreach chairperson will send a warm letter of sympathy and information about TCF along with appropriate brochures and articles. There will be no demands made upon the parents, and the information you provide is strictly confidential.

TCF Nashville Sibling Support

We encourage siblings from teens to adults to come support one another at our monthly chapter meetings.  Siblings face a unique and complicated grief journey and are finding hope and healing through our sharing groups. 
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BEREAVEMENT RESOURCES 

Alive Alone
Alive Alone is an organization to benefit parents whose only child or all children have died. Visit their website at www.alivealone.org.

Alive Hospice Support Group for Bereaved Parents 

For general information about Grief Support Services at Alive Hospice, please call the main number: 615 963-4732  or email griefsupport@alivehospice.org.  Diane Castellano, LCSW is a grief counselor there for children and their families. Call her at 615-346-8554. Contact John Baker at 615-346-8364 for a bereaved parent support group or individual counseling.
Sharing

SHARING is a community organization interested in helping parents who have experienced a miscarriage, stillbirth or the death of a newborn infant. Call 615 342-8899 to confirm dates and times of meetings. See www.nationalshare.org

Survivors of Suicide

There is a caring SOS group in Nashville. For information about meetings, you may call 615 244-7444, or go to the Tennessee Suicide Prevention Network at TSPN.org, and you will find a list of all Tennessee SOS locations.

TCF Web site —A Treasure for You

When you log onto the TCF Web site at www.compassionatefriends.org you will  find a wealth of information about TCF and grief—poetry and articles, chat rooms, grief in the news, other chapter Web sites and numerous other resources. 





Phone Friends


We have all experienced the pain of losing a child. We understand and would like to listen. If you can’t reach one of us, feel free to call another person on this list.





Accidental Death ………...Mike and Paula Childers


615-646-1333


AIDS………………….….…….….......Joyce Soward


615-754-5210


Illness………….…………..David and Peggy Gibson


615-356-1351


Infant…………………..……………..…Jayne Head


                                                               615-264-8184


SIDS………….…………..…….……Kris Thompson


                                                               931-486-9088


Suicide…….……………….Ron and Darlene Henson


                                                               615-789-3613


Small Child….……........Kenneth and Kathy Hensley


				     615-237-9972


Alcohol/Drug Overdose......…...............……Ed Pyle


                                                               615-712-3245








A Gift for Fathers on Father’s Day





You have memories – don’t crowd them out





Think about them – Treasure them





And let them bring you solace


and a measure of joy.





TCF, Louisville, KY








�





The Hyatt Regency Downtown Dallas, 300 Reunion Blvd., Dallas, TX 75207, is now accepting reservations for TCF's National Conference, July 10-12, 2015.





Conference attendees are receiving a discounted room rate of $129. We anticipate a large attendance for the conference, so we encourage you to make your reservation as soon as it is convenient for you.





Register online at �HYPERLINK "http://www.compassionatefriends.org"�www.compassionatefriends.org�








Several friends from TCF Nashville will be in attendance.  Plan to be a part of this year’s heartwarming experience.














